845.562.8350 FAX 845.561.CHES (2437) 3054 U.S. ROUTE 9W NEW WINDSOR, NY 12553

May 24, 2001

Metrowest Chess Club c/o Mark Kapreilian P.O. Box 1182 Framingham, MA 01701

Dear Mark,

Allow me to extend to you congratulations on behalf of the U.S. Chess Federation! The Executive Board has unanimously voted to offer you the Club of the Year Award for 2002. The Metrowest Chess Club's outstanding contributions have been of great value to chess and chessplayers in Massachusetts. The work of volunteers such as you is laying the foundation for the future growth of our game. It is greatly appreciated.

The award will be presented at the 2002 Awards Luncheon, in conjunction with the annual meetings of the United States Chess Federation. The luncheon will take place at the Hilton Hotel, 2349 West Marlton Pike, Cherry Hill, New Jersey, beginning 12:00 noon, on Saturday, August 3, 2002. As an award winner, your luncheon will be complimentary and I sincerely hope you can attend this event. Unfortunately due to budgetary restrictions expenses other than the lunch will be your responsibility.

Please call my assistant Barb Vandermark at 845-562-8350 ext. 138 or email her at execassist@uschess.org confirming your attendance.

Thank you again for all you do for chess!

Sincerely,

Frank A. Niro Executive Director

FN:bv



2002

Chess Club of the Year

Metrowest Chess Club

With Appreciation from the U.S. Chess Federation

August 2002